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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 610 authorizes the Department of Public Safety to collect a skills testing fee of $60.00 from 

each applicant upon examination appointment scheduling for an Oklahoma Class A, Class B or 

Class C license skills test. If an applicant does not cancel their test appointment within 48 hours 

of the test date or fails to provide a doctor’s note, the applicant will forfeit the skills testing fee. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’20 Impact: $840,000.00-$900,000.00 

 

SB 610 authorizes the Department of Public Safety to collect a skills testing fee of $60.00 from 

each applicant upon examination appointment scheduling for an Oklahoma Class A, Class B or 

Class C license skills test. Per DPS, the agency administers approximately 14,000-15,000 skills 

tests for Class A, B, and C commercial driver’s licenses each year. 

  


